
ANGOLA

Coronavirus:  
Extension and changes to the state 
of emergency  

The extension of the State of Emergency in Angola was decreed by Presidential Decree 95/20, of 11 
April 2020 and will remain in force until 25 April 2020.

In general, the measures previously established, which we have already addressed in a separate 
newsletter, were renewed. However, the renewal of the State of Emergency has led to some changes in 
relation to the previous rules, these are the most important of them:

i)	 Credentials have been made mandatory and employers must issue a statement identifying the 
employee's work framework, which must be presented with the work pass;

ii)	 The interprovincial cordon sanitaire is raised for the purpose of returning home;

iii)	 Ministries and provincial authorities are open from 8:00 to 13:00;

iv)	 The BNA, tax offices and insurance offices remain open, but they are subject to the opening 
hours provided for in the previous point;

v)	 Pregnant women or women caring for children 
under 12 are no longer considered particularly 
vulnerable citizens;

vi)	 Establishments that are allowed to operate will 
remain open between 8:00 and 16:00;

vii)	Markets and itinerant sales, operating exclusively 
for the sale of essential goods, will now operate 
only on Tuesdays, Thursdays and Saturdays, 
between 6:00 and 13:00;

viii)	Maritime travel for leisure is suspended.  

"In general, the 
measures previously 
established, 
which we have 
already addressed 
in a separate 
newsletter, were 
renewed."
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This document is intended for general distribution to clients and colleagues, and the information contained in it is provided as a general and abstract overview. It should 
not be used as a basis on which to make decisions and professional legal advice should be sought for specific cases. The contents of this document may not be 
reproduced, in whole or in part, without the express consent of the author. If you require any further information on this topic, please contact Bruno Xavier de Pina 
(bruno.xavierpina@plmj.pt) or Rúben Brigolas (ruben.brigolas@plmj.pt) from PLMJ's Angola Desk or Sandra Saraiva (sandra.saraiva@bcsaadvogados.com) 
or João Bravo da costa (joao.bravodacosta@bcsaadvogados.com) from BCSA.

https://www.plmj.com/xms/files/03_Novidades_legislativas/2020/04_abril/Angola/ING/BCSA_Exceptional_control_and_prevention_measures.pdf

